
TASMANIAN MOTORCYCLE  COUNCIL Inc. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

468 Westbury Road, Prospect, Tasmania 7250 
web:  www.tasmanianmotorcyclecouncil.org.au   email: tmc@tmcc.net.au 

ABN: 89 799 173 079 

 

         
 

 

General Meeting 
July 9, 2016 

 

Meeting Opened: 

15:09 

 

 

Present 
Simon Hrycyszyn, Keri Titley, Paul Bullock, John Wallander 

 

Apologies 
Julie Penney, Danny Penney, Norman Targett, Carolynn Jamieson, James Benham, 

 

Correspondence 
RMV sent through the Helmet Labeling of which all officers agreed was a great idea. 

AMC-AGM it was decided that we could not afford this year to send both Secretary and 

President, so Paul is going. It is held this year in Darwin. 

Protective Clothing. It is the policy of the AMC and therefore the TMC that protective 

clothing will not be compulsory but rather have a star quality rating. 

Learner Trainer Program. 
Paul and Keri went to Melbourne to view the new program that the RMV is consider 

adopting. They both agreed the new program is exceptionally good and would support it. 

They also observed the current program in Hobart and agreed it was delivered well 

according to the curriculum but is very outdated. The new program does include two full 

days and an on road component. The TMC has officially given its support to the minister 

and the Registrar. 

Community Grant. 
We unfortunately did not get any money under the community grant, however most of our 

requests will be done via another department. The only request that will not be supported 

is the upgrade of the website. 
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Sponsorship. 
It was agreed that all officers and committee members must seek sponsorship. Paul is to 

approach all bike shops and Keri will approach Insurance Companies and Dealerships. 

Internet Banking 
It has been decided to do internet banking to save much needed funds. The bank will not 

do this unless the signatories are changed and copy of minutes are forwarded. All voted in 

favour. 

Membership 
Membership was discussed to raise much needed funds. It is our constitution that 

members have to pay. After a large discussion it was decided to generate membership 

from clubs only not individuals, covering kids dirt bikes through to patched clubs. The 

fees charged would be $75 for off road and $150 for on road. This will also give 

ownership and interest in the Council. All club membership will enable them to vote. 

There will be a formal meeting/introduction to this on the 20th August, 2016 to launch, at 

3pm at Iron Horse Café. 

Northhampton Council 
Carolynn requested we look at the video and concept this council has put into place in 

relation to ride to work and cut down congestion. The TMC has made the decision that 

whilst it is a good idea it is something to take up at a later stage. 

Distinguished Gentlemen’s Ride 
This event has been put on our website. 

Gmail 
Paul requested we look at Gmail rather than the current one we use. Our advice on this 

matter made us decide to stay with what we have. 

AMC-AGM 
This event is being held in Darwin this year. Paul has decided to attend. Payment has been 

made for the accommodation. 
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Meeting with MAIB 
Simon and Paul attended a meeting with the CEO and the points discussed at to be put on 

the website. 

Officers Duties 
A list was given to all officers of their duties. 

Treasures Report 
A treasurer’s report was not given, however, account balance given. The treasurer has 

been asked to provide a profit and loss statement each meeting. 

Meeting Closed 
16:45 
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